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LONDON OLYMPICS 2012
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Well, we’ve come from behind to win the big decision.  It’s in 7 years time, so let’s wish that all our readers will be still healthy and fit come 2012 – and able to get along to the big meet.  Let’s hope that race walking still features…and…. that home-based walkers are good enough to merit selection and hopefully challenge for medals.  There’s nothing like some home success to enthuse the Nation and generate more interest!  And talk about enthusiasm – already qualified first-aider SUE CLEMENTS has volunteered her services for the London Olympics!  And, let’s sign up PAUL RAY now, for another leg with the torch! 
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THREE RACES IN A DAY

The decision to move the Enfield League race to 11 a.m. on July 2nd did not adversely affect the turnout, which was in the 30’s.  However, roving reporter DAVE SHARPE reports that some of the walking left much to be desired.  The object was to see many relocate themselves 4 miles down the road to Enfield & Harringey’s other base (the New River Stadium in White Hart Lane) where a London Inter Club Challenge 3,000 metres was on the card.  Sadly none to many made the short trip and 8 toed the line.  The included ‘Scoop’ aka PAUL WARBURTON who had saved himself solely for the trace race – where he completed the frame.  NICK SYLVESTER was the double victor, while some of those who ‘went on twice’ clearly suffered during their second instalment.  Dave further reports that officials tried to get the walkers onto the start line within minutes of their arrival at the New River Stadium.  Fortunately, we are told, CARL LAWTON assumed the role of Shop Steward and negotiated an extra 15 minutes for the Enfield League 5 milers to get their breath back.  Dave thought that other events on the LICC card were not well supported, so perhaps the entire series is heading for the dustbin of history.   Meanwhile on the same day, a number supported the Eastern Veterans 3,000 Championships at Melbourne Stadium in Chelmsford.  Victor ARTHUR THOMSON, ROD DUNN (3nd) ALAN O’RAWE (4th) LIZ STOCKER (1st Lady), FRANCOISE FERNANDEZ (2nd Lady) all gave good accounts of themselves and the event secured an experienced judges panel.



PLAYTIME
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An anagram of Olympic Games supremo Lord Seb Coe is So: Cold Beer.  It’s just what we’ve needed during most of July – “Phew What a Scorcher” as the tabloids keep proclaiming.
FAREWELL
Those in the South of the County will have been impressed with the continuous and constructive coverage of race walking in the Ilford Recorder and the Barking & Dagenham Recorder.  This has included numerous appearances by their photographer.  Well their athletics correspondent for the past 7-and-a-half years, KEVIN O’CONNOR, has made Fleet Street (a historical term as no newspaper publishes from that area nowadays).  Kevin has been snapped up by ‘The Sun’ – whether or not that’s progress depends on your viewpoint.  Nobody admits to reading The Sun, yet 4 million copies get purchased everyday!  Initially Kevin will be working on their website.  If you wondered what he looks like, then for years he’s been one of the loonies that get let loose in ‘Fanzone’ on Sky’s Monday Night Football coverage, where he gives totally biased commentary and opinion in support of Arsenal.  Thanks Kevin for all you’ve done.
NOT JUST WALKING
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Walking has lived for years under the threat of Olympic exclusion.  Well for the 1,000 Metres cycling time trial – in which GB has won the last 2 gold medals (Chris Hoy in Athens being the most recent) it is the end of the road.  Counties which don’t do so well have voted it out (to be replaced by a BMX race).  A huge petition and protest has been launched, so please support it.  Remember, in the 70’s when we were heading for the door, other sports activists supported us! 
SNIPPETS FROM NEWSHOUND 
DAVE SHARPE
Avid Essex Walker reader Dave has submitted a number of riders to items featured in your bumper-packed July edition.  

Reference to write-up about ANN SAYER MBE, he points out that Ann was the first lady to reach 20 appearances in the LPR 9K series at Blackheath Park.  He also points out Ann was once in the G.B. rowing eight at a European Championships.  

Reference Blackheath, he points out that JULIE DRAKE was the fastest around that particular course.  
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Reference the Moulton 5, E.W. pointed out that so many Enfield & Harringey vests were seen on the course, that it looked like a Club Championship.  Well Dave has pointed out that it was a Club Championship.  He revealed that not all E & H members were told of this, and those not in the know are none too pleased! 

Reference RON POWELL and his commendable efforts in the Great Scottish Walk, newshound Dave reported that the sprightly veteran went a mile off-course.  How can this happen in a mass participation event?  Dave states that a junction lacked a marshal. 
[image: image8.emf]

NOSTALGIA –
 A MISSING TROPHY IS RETURNED

The RICHARD GREEN CUP, which was presented to the Essex County A.A.A. in 1921, has been returned.  It is presented to the individual victor of the annual Essex County 10 Miles Road Waking Championship.  It was first raced for in 1922, and many great names have earned the right to be presented with it.  Winning times are difficult to compare when courses of differing severity are used, but the fastest winner (by far) was the late and great PHIL EMBLETON who clocked 1.08.36  in 1971 in the colours of Newham A.C. (who themselves had a quality Walking Section in the 70s – until it all went belly-up, big time).

Previous Holders
1922
A. Greening

1966
J. Webb

1923
A. Spendlove

1967
J. Webb

1924
A. Spendlove

1968
J. Webb

1925
A. Greening

1969
J. Webb

1926
R. Purves

1970
R. Mills

1927
R. Purves

1971
P. Embleton

1928
W. Batson

1972
P. Embleton

1929
L. Sandy

1973
O. Flynn

1930
L. Sandy

1974
O. Flynn

1931
L. Sandy

1975
O. Flynn

1932
A. Pope


1976
O. Flynn

1933
A. Pope


1977
O. Flynn

1934
A. Pope


1978
O. Flynn

1935
A. Pope


1979
R. Mills

1936
V. Stone

1980
R. Mills

1937
A. Cooper

1981
R. Mills

1938
V. Stone

1982
A. Seddon

1939
T. Richardson

1983
R. Sheppard

 WORLD WAR TWO

1984
R. Mills
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1947
C. Megnin

1985
R. Sheppard

1948
T. Richardson

1986
R. Mills

1949
T. Richardson

1987
R. Sheppard

1950
R. Goodall

1988
S. Phillips

1951
R. Goodall

1989
S. Phillips

1952
R. Goodall

1990
S. Phillips

1953
R. Goodall

1991
S. Phillips

1954
R. Goodall

1992
A. Seddon

1955
R. Goodall

1993
S. Phillips

1956
R. Goodall

1994
A. O’Rawe

1957
R. Goodall

1995
S. Uttley

1958
G. Meadows

1996
A. O’Rawe

1959
C. Williams

1997
A. O’Rawe

1960
R. Goodall

1998
A. O’Rawe

1961
C. Williams

1999
J. O’Rawe

1962
C. Williams

2000
A. O’Rawe

1963
C. Young

2001
S. Davis

1964
G. Brown

2002
S. Allen

1965
G. Brown

2003
S. Uttley





2004
P. Ryan
Current holder is Peter Ryan (2005)
ONE IN THE EYE
We wish ‘character’ JOHN PERKINS well after his recent sporting injury.  He was on the tennis court (one of many sports he participates in) when he was struck in an eye – resulting in him having to attend Oldchurch Hospital’s casualty unit.
NO THANK YOU

The late John Hedgethorne used to write about The Administration of the Sport – or The Sport of Administration.  The activities of the notorious and indeed infamous DAVE CREMIN (1970’s Essex Beagles official) who used to insist of very ‘i’ being dotted and every ‘t’ crossed, prompted John’s catchphrase. Now we have the Welsh Masters 2,000 Metres Championships at Cardiff’s Leckwith Stadium, which hardly pulls in a crowd, but which has previously relied on Essex and Anglo attendees.  For some reason the entry forms went out late this year, and Haverfordwest born Chris Flint got his when he returned from his holiday, which was one day after closing date.  So he emailed his particulars and offered to send his entry money pronto.  He was rejected!  In 2004 he raced the Blackpool 50 Miles on the Saturday and – still stiff from that distance – travelled down to Cwmbran for an overnight hotel stay, before driving on to Cardiff. A night’s hotel put-up and an additional night away from his home life, is proof that we are true amateurs who do it for the love of our sport.  In fact the 2004 field would have seen a 25% reduction without Chris’s great efforts.   The 2005 Championship was also the day after the Blackpool 50 Miles – and Chris was prepared to do all that again – to support the event and keep it in the Championship.  But one day late is outside the rules and as we all know, rules are rules.   Well the Welsh Masters are correct in law as they say, but wrong in spirit for if the entry forms had been distributed in good time, this situation would never have happened.  Hopefully, International Chris will put this behind him and grace the Leckwith Stadium track on future occasions.

EMAILS 
CHRIS (The Scribe) FOSTER

Dave,


Some wonderful comments about Essex from Those Up North.

How I laughed at their views on our local beer.  We enjoy Greene King whilst they have to splutter through that evil filth that is John Smiths & Tetleys.

Then I ached with laughter at their description of a good night out, “somewhere in Essex would not compare with either Bradford or Blackpool for quality of entertainment”.

Wow, they sure know how to live.

Regards, Chris.  
EVAC 3,000 METRES CHAMPIONSHIP – CHELMSFORD 2ND JULY

Pos
Name

Category

Time
1
A. Thomson
M65


15m13.6

2
M. Wall

M45


15m37.6

3
R. Dunn

M50


15m51.3

4
A. O’Rawe
M60


17m49.0

5
L. Stocker
F35


17m50.2

6
F. Fernandez
F50


19m54.2

7
P. Prasher
M65


21m09.0

8
S. Rey

F45


21m11.8

9
V. Mountford
F60


22m17.5
PERSONAL STATEMENT 
FROM ANN SAYER MBE
“I’m delighted and honoured”.  This was in reference to her award in the Queen’s Birthday Honours List, and was taken from a Surrey local newspaper.
FLASHBACK TO MAY 1976


The top distance event in the County was the WOODFORD GREEN A.C. OPEN 24 HOURS at Ashtons Track, where the host Club not only gained 2 new Centurions, but also won the team race on their own patch.  The victor – Manxman DEREK HARRISON made a serious attempt to claim fellow competitor HEW NEILSON’s 1960 World Record of 133 miles and 21 yards.  At journey’s end he’d clocked up 131 miles and 336 yards, which was 9 yards further than COLIN YOUNG had travelled in that great 1960 contest and which saw Derek in 3rd place on the all-time British list.  On route Derek set new records for 150 kilometres (16.51.07) and 200 kilometres (22.38.35).  These times were slower than those of Hew Neilson’s in 1960, but metric distances had not been formally recorded at Walton-on-Thames.  Colin came second with 129 miles and 35 yards behind him.  The late PETER WORTH came 3rd with 121-609; though later in his distinguished sporting career, he was to win a 24 hours race at Colchester in 1985 (The British Telecom 24 Hours at the Garrison Track) recording 186.724 kilometres.  Five others remained on their feet after 24 hours:- 4. GEORGE EASTWOOD 115-1705, 5. KEN TURNER 103-1434, 6. EDDIE. McNEIR 103-836, PAUL SARGEANT 98-648 and 8. HEW NEILSON 89-235.  On a 2 scoring format based on aggregate distance, George and Ken claimed a hometown win.  Of the finishers Eddie completed his 10th race of 100 miles or more, at the age of ‘just’ 75 years.  Today, the EDDIE McNEIR TROPHY goes to the first Over 65 finisher in 100 Mile races.


As with all 24 hour races, some come just for the 100 Miles.  Among those were JACK ROSSITER (21.02.43), DAVE SHARPE (21.39.26) ALAN PICKERING (22.01.35), FRED BAKER (22.04.14), GEORGE HALLIFAX (22.49.35) and DAN REAVEY (23.20.57).  Dave wore a Newham A.C. vest, being one of a talented walking squad that the Club had in the 70s.  Alan recently earned national fame as author of a major review into pensions.  George had his views published in our previous issue.  Fred is still bidding to win the Eddie McNeir Trophy while Dan (RAF and Dawlish & South Devon) thanked all those who had given him so much support and encouragement.


After the 24 hours finished at 2 pm on the Saturday, the officials stayed on for a Southern Area Inter-Club Track Meet.  Individual winners were: 3,000 metres ROGER MILLS 13.34, 5,000 metres STEVE GOWER 23.14, 10,000 metres AMOS SEDDON 45.48 and Under 16s 2,000 metres C.HUNT (WG) 10.07.  Ilford won the overall team award.  The 24 hours competitors were excused!  In May 1976, PETER MARLOW won the Essex 3,000 metres (also at Ashtons) in 12.48.  The Essex Track Championship also saw 11 juniors and 9 youths finish.  Top junior was MIKE DUNION – top youth was D. BARCLAY (WG).  Essex had 3 in the top 6 of the Stock Exchange London-to-Brighton (STEVE KING 2nd in 8.44.19, ALAN BARBER 5th in 9.29.50 and TONY PERKINS 6th in 9.41.24).  Essex walkers were prominent around the U.K. with a 1-2 in the Welsh 10,000 metres at Cwmbran:  BILL WRIGHT 51.29 and JACK THOMAS 51.51.  Jack had won the Gwent 3,000 at the same stadium a week earlier in 14.12.  At Meadowbank MIKE DUNION won the Scottish 3,000 title in 13.03.4.  GRAHAM SCOTT (13.16.4) and ALAN BUCHANAN (13.43.8) were the other medallists.  Partially blind DEREK HOWIE (13.49.6) and BILL SUTHERLAND (14.16.8) were in close order – thought Alan and Bill both tripped and fell while competing.  Also in May GEOFF HUNWICKS came 4th in the arduous Bradford 50 kilometres clocking 4.46.27 – a time that would easily secure victory nowadays.  In 3rd was MIKE HOLMES in 4.42.50 and racing in Southend’s colours.  Just outside 5 hours in 13th spot was RON WALLWORK.  The same issue of the Record shows DEREK HARRISON as Isle-of-Man 20 Miles Champion in 2.56.24 with that year’s IOM Parish Walk (85 Miles) going to JOHN CANNELL in a personal best time of 17.28.12.  How marvellous it is to see so many names from 1976 heading towards 2006 with both interest and enthusiasm in race walking.
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ESSEX LEAGUE RACES IN SEPTEMBER – FULL SUPPORT PLEASE
Sun 4 Sept at 10.00 am

National/Essex 50 




kilometres at      




Earl’s Colne

Wed 14 Sept at 6.30 pm

WWW 5,000 Metres at 




Ashtons Track

Sat 24 Sept at 12.00 noon
Essex County 10,000 




Metres 






Championship at 




Thurrock Track
ESSEX LEAGUE RACE IN OCTOBER

Well.. it’s usually in October.  We refer to the Essex Police 5 Miles.  Ever since JOHN HEDGETHORNE parted company with the Force (or Service as its now termed) every year has seen late notification (sometimes even too late for Essex Walker).  Ask a Policeman – or a Police Pensioner.

A CHIP OFF THE OLD BLOCK

Basildon’s 1968 Olympic Games 20K walker and 1973 National 10 Miles Road Champion JOHN WEBB has a promising athletics minded son.  He’s HARRY and we’ve mentioned him before.  Harry recorded a p.b. of 1.58.2 in this season’s English Schools Championships over 800 metres at Birmingham.  He is in TOM WATSON’s coaching squad.  He’s now been selected for a high altitude training week to be held next year.  One wonders how many high altitude training week’s his father got prior to his 1968 appearance, high up in Mexico City?

MEN OF MYSTERY

While out training on a disused railway between Bristol and Bath, which has now been converted into a pathway, a cyclist in his mid-50’s stopped John Webb for a chat.  “I really admire what you blokes do” he stated.  A conversation was stuck up.  The cyclist added, “I used to be a walker myself in the RAF.  Walkers are the salt of the earth, and the comradeship between them is the best in sport.  I did most of my walking in Cyprus around 1968. The chap who used to organise all the walking races then was named TONY… I can’t remember his second name”.  Hmmm! He then pedalled off.  John never got his name, but hopes to meet him again soon.  Who is he… and who is this Tony who used to organise RAF walking meetings in Cyprus circa 1968?

ESSEX PROMINENT IN THE PRINCIPALITY

1
Colin Bradley
Liswerry Runners

10.51.4

2
Dave Ainsworth
Ilford AC


12.50.7

3
Jack Thomas
Penhow WC

13,05.9

4
John Collins
Swansea Harriers

13.59.0

5
Stephen Walker
Wrexham AC

14.12.6

6
Ron Davis
Penhow WC

14.26.5

7
Rob Harper
Penhow WC

14.51.1
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On a sunny afternoon, there was always bound to be a new Welsh Masters, 2,000 Metres Champion, for the 2004 victor – Vidarian Chris Flint – has his entry rejected as it was received one day late.  Eight were on the programme, one scratched leaving 7 to start and finish under the watchful eyes of Cardiff-based judges, Bob and Olive Dobson.  The victor who led from gun-to-tape, commenced his performance with a fast opening lap but did not sustain such pace.  He showed his versatility by appearing on the programme for the 5,000 metres run – but decided to keep his powder dry  for the walking race.  The 2nd and 3rd athletes switched positions coming up to the end of lap 3, at which point Ainsworth went on to emulate his 2004 placing. The Athletics Association of Wales President John Collins showed that he’s very much an active custodian of the position.  Penhow WC held their Club Championship in conjunction, while Stephen Walker enjoyed his first walking race and expressed interest in finding out about meetings in Lancashire and the North.  Nice to see former Woodford Green leading light Ron still giving it his all, while the Penhow squad (with an Essex look to it) had their Presentation Dinner at Jack’s house in the evening, where Barbara (who was in the Stadium crowd) did most of the hard work!  
CONFESSIONS OF A CABBIE
[image: image12.emf]

Latest celebrity to hail Steve’s black taxi cab is Neil Tennant of the Pet Shop Boys.  Other celebrities seen in the back include fellow race walkers who have been driven away from evening meetings at Battersea Park.  And.. the generous cabbie doesn’t put the meter on.  Mind you, there’s a quiz programme among the mediocrity of daytime television called Cash Cab, where a cabbie asks questions as the cab goes along, which can bring money and a free ride.  Steve isn’t quite that generous yet, but he does get to drive some ‘good-uns’.   And now he’s had Grand Slam winning England rugger captain Will Carling in the back.  Driver and passenger chatted about running during the journey.  Two great sportsmen in one cab!.
On the day of the tragic London bombs, all public transport ceased and taxi cabs were the only transport – bar the odd rickshaw (yes folks we have them in London) and Shanks pony.  STEVE ALLEN worked for 7 hours non-stop, and we mean non-stop, for as soon as one punter got out, 4 or 5 were jostling to clamber in.  Steve was hungry and bursting for a toilet break – he just couldn’t find a moment to obtain either as his black cab was under siege at every set-down.   Until he got a fare to a residential address a little away from the centre.  He mentioned his plight in ‘Cabbie small talk’ as he proceeded along… to which his ‘fares’ (a young couple) invited him into their house for a meal break and a visit to their toilet in lieu of a tip!.  
ON HAND
The July issue reported KEVIN MARSHALL injuring a hand on barbed wire when falling during a distance walk on the Isle of Wight.  And who should be on the First Aid Post to deal with it?  None other than SUE CLEMENTS!
[image: image13.emf]

NEW ADDRESS

SCOTT DAVIS now resides at: 55 Eastern Road, Bounds Green, LONDON, N22 7AS.
WRITES SYLVIA HARRISON – 
WIFE OF DEREK

Hello Dave,


Thank you for the Essex Walker Mag.  Derek was interested to pick out the references to himself.  He doesn’t read too well following a stroke 4 years ago during a hip replacement operation.   Physically he is very well and strong – walking and running every day.  There has been a surge in his notoriety lately as the ‘Parish Walk’ was held last week – over 1,300 took part (85 miles around the Parishes on the Isle of Man) and it was thought that his 26 year old record would be broken – but they missed it by nearly 5 minutes.  Sky TV were filming and interviewed him – transmission this week some time.  Also a book has been written of the history of the race.  Looking back, I should have insisted he had his hip done in 1985 when he could complete no longer – who knows what he could have achieved then!


Best Wishes,  Sylvia Harrison

Adds Hon. Ed.
The television programme referred to was a full hour of mid-evening peak time on Sky Sports… which was well worth viewing.  Centurions Captain CHARLIE WESTON was among those interviewed.  See our Flashback item.
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WRITES I.A.A.F. WALKING SUPREMO PETER MARLOW
It seems there was never any real threat for Race Walking to be dropped from the Olympic programme after the successful competitions in Athens.   Hope to see you in Ilford on the 24th.
YOU CAN’T SEE THE INVISIBLE MAN

It came to Hon. Ed’s attention last week that some people are still using this pub as a direction aid for those seeking Southend-on-Sea’s new track at the Garrons Centre (they moved there from rundown Southchurch Park many seasons ago).  Opposite the track, on the road from Cuckoo Corner out towards Shoebury, was a public house called ‘The Invisible Man’, which was a ‘knock ‘em down-and-drag ‘em out’ pub.  It was one of 4 owned by former world record holder and Essex AAA President – the rotund businessman MEL BATTY.  Well it was boarded-up for ages, and its now been demolished with a ‘drive-thru’ McDonalds rising from the ashes.  That’s your landmark nowadays.
NORTHERN BEER

[image: image15.emf]

The Redcar walkers point out that they train on Theakstons Old Peculiar.  Chris Foster passes comment on John Smiths and Tetley… rightly so!   The Northern lads wouldn’t drink that.  If they stopped brewing those 2 products, then several billion gnats would be made redundant!   Redcar’s journey to the National 50K in Essex is hoping to include a trip to Canvey Island, for they’ve heard that the Island footie team is one of the best around.  If they want expert opinion, ask any of the O’Rawe family… for they frequently click the turnstile at home games.  

[image: image16.emf]

CHANGE OF ADDRESS FOR JUDGE MIKE CROFT
Dear Dave,


Hope this finds you well, just to let you know that Heather, Helen and I have moved following the wedding of Bill… who has now moved to Colchester to live with his new wife Betty…
We now reside at

13 Tillotson Road




Ilford




Essex, IG1 4UZ




Telephone Number: 0208 554 8038 or 0208 924 2963


We would be grateful if these details could be published in the next Essex Walker and the Ilford walkers list to be amended too.


Many Thanks and Regards


Hope to see you soon


Heather, Michael and Helen Croft.  
PUSHED NOT PULLED

Walkers are always being pulled during their races, but for Medway’s former RAF man STEVE HOLLIDAY, he was ‘pushed off the track’ reports newshound Dave Sharpe.  At Ashford, he was 2 laps into a representative 3,000 metres walk, when the deed occurred.  He was in the Veterans International match with Belgium and France, when it was discovered that Steve had not been declared on the team declaration sheet.  At that point, the former medal winning RAF man was literally stopped in his tracks.  You couldn’t make it up!

CONTRIBUTION FROM TONY PERKINS

Clerical Medical Parish Walk 2005 – Organised by Manx Harriers


In virtually perfect conditions, a record field of over 1300 contested the annual 85 mile Parish Walk on Saturday 25th June.  Six-times winner Robbie Callister got to within four minutes of Derek Harrison’s 1979 record of 15 hours 20 minutes, and runner-up Sean Hands was just 13 min’s behind.  Sue Biggart was first lady, finishing equal third with Ray Pitts.

[image: image17.emf]


Ten years ago, this traditional, one-lap event, which visits all 17 of the Islands Parish churches, was  attracting an entry of about 150.  So what is it that has encouraged so many people to get off the sofa and have a go?


For a hint of what you are all missing every June, have a look at Murray Lambden’s excellent dedicated website…..  http://WWW.PARISHWALK.COM/

For numerous competitor’s views of what makes this race so special, read the top entry on the manxathletics.com forum page.   http://pub38.bravenet.com/forum/3219660836

p.s. Thanks to everyone involved for another good Phoenix Park Grand Prix.
WRITES JOHN WEBB

Dear Dave,

Had a great day in London at the British Olympic Association.  Good to catch up with everyone (“They all looked so bloody fit”).  I’m still training 3 or 4 times a week.  Incidentally I’m not 70 until next year.

Sad to read of the passing of George Coleman.  We had some interesting ding-dongs when he walked for Vauxhalls and I walked for Fords.  He was the second man to tell me I could be an international.  Phil Everard was first.  Keep fit and well.

Regards to all,  John
John
COURTESY OF ‘THE OLYMPIAN’
This magazine reports that the late GEORGE COLEMAN did not start his serious race walking until he reached the age of 34 years.  He went on to become a double Olympian.  Now there’s an incentive for you.  The Olympian also reports that, at the age of 100 years, the world’s oldest Olympic Gold medallist has died – FEROZE KHAN (Indian Hockey Team, 1928 Amsterdam Games).
EMAILS ‘COMEBACK MAN’ BARRY INGARFIELD

Dear Dave,


Harking back to my previous comments in the Essex Walker…  In the July issue, one snippet in particular jumped-out at me.  It was your footnote that Martin Bell had apparently resigned his post as a national race-walking coach. Bearing-in-mind the current situation of our sport, I believe that his successor, in addition to a background in race walking, must have several proven qualities.  I see the candidate as someone who is a superb motivator, with a charismatic and persuasive personality, moreover a person with an established network of area coaches and physiological expertise he/she can call upon.  The elected coach/manager in my opinion will need excellent communication and management skills, qualities that will enable them to broker deals with sponsors and negotiate with the UK Athletics hierarchy!  Above all; the job demands tireless dedication, and commitment…these are the essential building blocks to get Britain’s race walkers right back where they belong…..on the top-of-the-heap!


Best Regards,  Barry Ingarfield.

10 RHESWM DROS GERDDED – CERDDED LLWYBR IECHYD

This is the title of a leaflet spotted at the STADIWN ATHLETAU CAERDYDD (in English – CARDIFF ATHLETIC STADIUM).  The headline in translation reads: 10 REASONS TO WALK – WALKING THE WAY TO HEALTH.  And the reasons:-

Walking makes you feel good

Walking reduces stress, helping you to relax and sleep better.

Walking improves your physical health.

Walking gives you a chance to meet other people.

Walking can be done by almost anyone and needs no special kit.

Walking is free and can be done anywhere at anytime

Walking helps you see more of your surroundings..

Walking doesn’t hurt (if you wear comfortable shoes).

Walking saves you money.

Walking helps the environment.

Further information can be obtained on 0845 130 6229 or on web sites www.ww2h.org.uk (in English) and www.clli.org.uk (in Welsh).
EMAILS A NEWCOMER

I met you and your colleagues yesterday after the 2km walk. Colin Bradley was trying to encourage me to go to the British Masters, in July, but I pointed out, that yesterday was my first attempt and I do not know any of the technical aspects of race walking.  Also based on my time, I would not expect to get round 3km in under 20 mins.  Can you assist,  

1. 
Is it worth doing the Masters if only to make a fool of 
myself?

2.
Is there a time limit?

3.
Is there any coaching manual to learn from please?

Kind regards

Stephen Ioan Walker. 
IN TUNE

From way out west, Edbanger couldn’t make the Norfolk 100, as his wife Barbara was singing for the Plymouth Philharmonic that weekend. In Essex terms we have a number of walkers who excel with their musical instruments or their singing voice (in some cases both).  As he sat in the stalls, we’re sure that Ed’s mind was perhaps thinking of his great moments over the 100 Mile distance – including a wonderful win during 1989 around Hendon Police Training College in the Arthur Eddlestone Memorial Walk.

RESPONSES/CORRECTIONS FROM OUR JULY ISSUE
[image: image18.emf]

BARBARA DUNSFORD wonders where we got the idea that her stomach injury had been caused by her participation in a line dance?  Barbara points out that this had occurred well prior to the said dancing. (n.b. This story had been submitted by a regular contributor).  STEVE WYNN points out that he did not get disqualified at Blackheath Park by the late TOM RICHARDSON, as reported in Dave Sharpe’s letter.  It was by another judge.  On that occasion Steve had lapsed his concentration for just a moment; when pressurised by a fast-closing Dave just yards from the finish line – and paid the price.  Steve points out that it was a little unfair to write about such an event, for in a long and active walking career over all distances from 1 mile to 50 miles upwards, he only ever heard the call of his number twice!  Steve also disputes various statistical info contained in the letter, which he is now researching and will take up with its contributor directly.  Steve also points out that we omitted him (79th) and Basildon-based DENNIS JONES (78th) in this year’s Great Scottish Walk.  Essex Walker readers STEVE ALLEN (7th) and MICK SUTTON (10th) have already been mentioned – but we reported some dispute about the victor.  Well, the result stood and PATRICK MURPHY was declared the victor.

FORUM
1968 Olympic Games walker SHAUN LIGHTMAN recently took part in a Sky Television sports debate with 4 other eminent Olympians, to wit:  SHARON DAVIS, BRENDAN FOSTER, MICHAEL JOHNSON and the noble LORD MOYNIHAN.
DUBLIN GRAND PRIX

CHELSEA O’RAWE-HOBBS came 2nd in 2,000 metres, clocking 10.14.  Another well deserved award!

CAN YOU BEAT IT?

Former Cambridge Harrier’s President, the popular LEN TAYLOR BEM and Centurion No. 371 (1965 Met. Police Chigwell 100 Miles in 21.08.10) has 506 races to his name, plus 5 disqualifications and just 2 other non-finishes.  Nowadays we have a yearly table of appearances to identify each year’s most prolific walker.  Len’s wonderful tally is fully documented.  Can anybody ever top that?
WIN DOUBLE FOR ILFORD
Ilford gave them a double whammy at the Jarman Park track in Hemel Hempstead on June 11th, at the final Southern Veterans Track and Field League meeting of the season.  Ilford and Barnet went into the final meeting equal.  The Ilford walkers got a double 1st courtesy of STEVE ALLEN (Over 40s in 10.33.6) and MIKE HINTON (Over 50s in 11.12.2) over 2,000 metres.  Well done the lads.  However there was no happy ending for the Cricklefields based Club, as Barnet triumphed in the end by a wafer thin 4 points!  Regular readers will remember that Jarman Park is where race walkers were turned away on a training night, and told to go and train around the streets.  “We don’t want that on our track on training nights”, boomed an official.  This was taken up at the highest level, as Race Walking Association National Press Officer CHRIS SMITH took issue – and after listening to his views, Jarman Park’s management have now accepted that the discipline of walking is welcome.  I hope that whoever showed race walkers the door last year was on hand to witness the example shown on July 11th at the Vets Meet.
PARISH WALK TV COMMENTS
A splendid hour of watching walking, the police would never allow it in England.   Pete Ryan.

Many Thanks for the information.  Watched an hour long programme of worthwhile athletics!  Thanks Olive Megit.

Watched it last night, was good.  Eddie Trotter.
THE SKY’S THE LIMIT

Many of you enjoyed watching a full hour of the Isle of Man Parish Walk (85 Miles) on Sky Sports 3 at peak evening time.  It’s not often we get such in-depth extended coverage.  We’re always quick to moan when we get omitted or sent up – so why not drop a line to Sky showing your appreciation.   It all helps for future coverage, and lets them know that there’s a call for such sports as ours.  Their address: Sky Sports, 6 Centaurs Business Park, Grant Way, ISLEWORTH, Middlesex. TW7 5QD.
WRITES SUE CLEMENTS

I suppose you now that I didn’t come to Enfield because I’d hurt my knee – on the day I could have barely made it to the bus stop let alone manage a whole day hobbling.  Today I saw a physio I knew when I worked in Rheumatology Research at Addenbrook’s.  It meant paying money but that was a better option than waiting weeks to see a physio on the NHS. Although Josh is based in Cambridge I thought it might be useful to let people know about him as he specialises in sports and has had an insight into race walking via me (not just this time, I have consulted him previously).  Worth a snippet in Essex Walker?  If so, his details are as follows:


Josh Wies, Chartered Physiotherapist


Website: www.myphysiocambridge.com

Email: mysphysio@hotmail.com

Tel: 07751 23 762

At the moment I am of the opinion that it would be daft to do 100 miles at Kings Lynn, I may compromise with doing either the Twilight 20 or 50 miles.  I have a few weeks before the race to see how the knobbly knee shapes up.

Sue
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ESSEX WALKER MESSAGE BOARD

Sid Bishop has been trying (unsuccessfully) to get a message to former London-to-Brighton victor KEN TUSON. So he asks Essex Walker to carry this message, hoping that Ken will read it.  Ken is a regular reader so he will.  “Sid Bishop sends his best wishes.  We used to race together for the London Stock Exchange and went to Switzerland”. 
WRITES MIKE HINTON
Dear Dave,


I would just like to say ‘Well Done’ to young Chelsea O’Rawe-Hobbs, for her recent performances.  She has made great strides since Granddad Alan O’Rawe first brought her to the Enfield League in May 2003, and I remember her clocking 11.01 for the girls one mile.  For one so young Chelsea has got a good style and action, and has continued to bring her times down, and now is a leading talent in her age group.  It’s hard in your teenage years with so many distractions to dedicate yourself to a sport especially a minority one such as walking.  With the wonderful news that London has won the 2012 Olympic Bid, Chelsea has got a great incentive to train and improve in the next few years, although the games may come too early for her at 21/22 years of age.


It’s a lot better today for women to take parting races as we now have mixed open and club events.  When I first started walking in 1957, women’s races were few and far between and they weren’t allowed to take part with the men.   At Southend A.C. back then we had a promising young girl walker of sixteen, she trained with us lads, but when we went off to races she couldn’t come as no races put on for girls.  It wasn’t long before she got fed up and packed it in, waiting months between races, what was the point.


Also well done to another young talent that Alan has unearthed in Phil Barnard, who has improved rapidly after just a few races.   It’s great to see some young blood coming through, and I wish Chelsea and Phil all the best for their training and future races.


Regards


Mike.
CHASING GOLD
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Published to celebrate the Centenary of the British Olympic Association, Chasing Gold presents a unique collection of breathtaking contemporary and archival photographs, charting the achievements of the men and women who brought Olympic glory to Britain. With the book comes a CD-Rom with full statistical details of all British Olympians in every Games since 1896, and a host more pictures.  Chasing Gold retails at £24.99, but is available to Olympians, and members of the Olympic family, at the specially discounted price of £15.99p.  To order your copy contact: Ann Blake, British Olympic Association, 1, Wandsworth Plain, LONDON.  SW18 1EH.  020 8871 2677 ext. 235 or email chasinggold@boa.org.uk   
STATEMENT FROM 
MR. JOHN W. PERKINS



18 Blacksmiths Lane




RAINHAM




Essex.  RM13 7AH

I am writing to say that I will be retiring from race walking altogether.  I thought that, after lengthy deliberations, I have no more time due to other commitments to other sports clubs.  I packed it in 8 years ago after certain judges were setting double standards in races I was in, leading up to 1997.  And a lot of people could bear out my claim.  Due to your commitment and people such as Martin Oliver, I did make a few comebacks but my general standards were below par unfortunately.  Just think of all the medals I could have gained by still making turnouts in race walking since 1997 on a continuous basis.  When I was out of race walking all those years ago I spoke to a number of runners and some of them said that race walking would never be a popular sport due to it being a funny sport, in respect that there is a fine line between race walking and running.

I said that things are not always as simplistic as that, but I can see their point of view.  A few years ago a Loughton walker came and said that he got fed up with training on his own so he came and tried hockey at Redbridge Hockey Club instead.  The last I heard about him, he was in Birmingham University a few years ago.  So it shows you what I mean by walkers being such a minority sport.  You get people in all sports making grave errors but walking, being a minority sport, can it still keep them happening all the time?   I think that the entire sport needs to be ‘thrashed out’ top to bottom.  Firstly I would have judges to go around to judge judges, and those that are not up to the level to give suitable decisions, then I would give them ‘the order of the boot’ out of the sport.  Or more suitably with the ‘toe of the boot’, I would kick them out, figuratively speaking!

Secondly, you have to get technology there and use it, instead of some judges making bad decisions and killing your sport off.  People within race waking will not like my opinions but at least I am straightforward or candid in giving my opinion on the troubles that inflict the sport today in some respects.  I do not go around making decisions in respect of sending letters of complaint behind peoples backs or telling ‘tales out of school’.  What you within the sport do not realise is that you will never attract sponsors who want to see big fields or large numbers of participants and big audiences within a sport.  Not like race walking that is only a minority sport or a rubbish sport like race walking!

Yours faithfully,  J. W. Perkins.

Adds Hon. Ed.

So we won’t be seeing John’s antics again at our meetings.  He has retired before, only to make a comeback – if he does so again, he’ll be made welcome.  With an average of 2 races per year since his latest comeback, it is hard to work out what impact such a loss will have on race walking?  But… he does leave us with some profound views to mull over.

CATCHING UP ON THE NEWS
Former Junior International SCOTT DAVIS has surfaced, after disappearing off the scene in 2001.  Much has happened in his family life since.  Tragically two of his sisters died in a car accident in the Basildon area, and a 3rd sister spent much time in Basildon Hospital’s Intensive Care Unit.  While out of race walking, Scott has kept up his fitness and has appeared in the Flora London Marathon, raising funds for that Unit.  Scott himself got married to an Irish lady last year and we look forward to welcoming them both at our future walking events. Scott has now settled at Bounds Green in North London.

RACE WALKING RECORD WEBSITE
Log on here for some really explosive views about Essex Walkers.  www.racewalkingrecord.com 

WHAT’S THE PROBLEM?
This is the title of a light hearted current affairs satire show, fronted by Anne Robinson and alternative comic Marcus Brigstock (if you like comedy – he’s the alternative).  This is the latest in a very long line – to ‘send-up’ race walking which it did on the July 15th screening.

NO CUMBERLAND GAP

Southend-on-Sea’s Gala Centenary Dinner is now a sell out, and the best you can hope for is a place on the waiting list (in case of any cancellations/drop-outs).  The black-tie function, to be held at the Cumberland Banqueting in Westcliff-on-Sea will truly see ‘No room at the Inn’ for it’s booked solid.  Most Southend walkers, despite being part of one of the greatest chapters in that 100 years, decided against both the function and supporting the Centenary Handbook which will chronicle the 100 years.  Among dinner guests will be ALEC BANYARD, JUNE CORK, Club Olympian PETER MARLOW, RAY PEARCE, VAL MOUNTFORD and former Vice President KEN RODRIGUES who’ll be coming from the South Coast to dine.  There probably are some other walkers going (we hope so), but it’s just that we don’t know about their bookings at the time of going to press.  Basildon’s OLLY FLYNN, our 1978 Commonwealth Games Champion is also dinning.   It’s on Saturday 24th September….and who had a 1957 hit with Cumberland Gap? – it was the late Lonnie Donnigan who kept the No.1 spot for 5 weeks.

“WHAT A DIFFERENCE A DAY MAKES”
Perhaps MICK GRAHAM might be singing this great standard?  At the British Masters Track meet in Birmingham, Mick raced over 3,000 metres on the Saturday, reports DAVE SHARPE, and won his age group.  Said Dave, “One of the judges – it might even have been the Chief Judge – stated that he was the best stylist in the race”.  Adds Dave, “Then on Sunday in the 5,000 metres on the same track Mick collected a full-house of cards and was shown the red disk”.  At the same meeting, everyone’s favourite Granddad ALAN O’RAWE also earned an age group gold.  
IN THE FRAME

Congratulations to DOMINIC and DANIEL KING who struck silver and bronze in a highly competitive and well supported AAA Track Championship Walk at the City of Manchester Stadium.  While writing about Colchester walkers, JERRY EVERETT explains that he has not had much time to pursue his walking interests of late, as he is heavily involved in coaching at the Harriers, as well as running their summer track & field teams.  But he intends making the start line for the 300th LPR Open 9 Kilometres Yacht handicap at Blackheath Park.  Sadly, the Harriers have pulled the plug on their series of short distance evening walks at the Barracks track.  And Jerry reports the he’s still working on his eagerly-awaited books on the history of athletics in-and-around Colchester.

LONDON INTER CLUB CHALLENGE COMES TO ESSEX
Let’s see a full turnout at Ashtons Track for the LICC 3,000 metres, which is open to all-comers and is part of a full Track & Field Meet, on Saturday 6th August at 1.15 p.m. Enter on the day.
ADVICE FROM SUE CLEMENTS

International distance walker Sue is a qualified first-aider who attends many events in that capacity.  Sue knows how things can go wrong and how the unexpected can crop up.  Sue recommends all mobile phone users to type in ICE (which stands for In Case of Emergency) into their mobile phone’s address book, plus a contact name.  Save their phone number and then inform those chosen that they are so listed.  Good advice… but hopefully you’ll never need to benefit from such cautionary action.   
STOP – THIEF

While out training ALAN O’RAWE had his car stolen.  A by-product of this sinister activity is that he now has a new replacement mobile phone, which is 07905-646867.  The car was stolen from Gloucester Park in Basildon.   
DOUBLE DISAPPOINTMENT
Essex protagonists, DANIEL and DOMINIC KING, are twins who very much look alike.  Well, we weren’t ‘seeing double’ at the Dublin Grand Prix where both saw the dreaded red disk on the same lap at the same point!
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CONGRATULATIONS!


DOMINIC KING in 45.10, won the RWA Men’s 10 Kilometres Championship at Sheffield (4th June) by a distance – to use horse racing terms.  Rivals ANDI DRAKE and MARTIN RUSH were among the disqualified.





THREE LINE WHIP


The 300th London Postal Region Open 9 Kilometres Yacht Handicap is to be held on Sunday 11th September at 2.30 pm, from the Old Addeyans Club, Blackheath Park, London S.E.3.  The Clubhouse is next door to the now closed Post Office Social Club, from which we used to race from in days past.  Mementos for all participants and officials.  Let’s see an appearance by all who have ever raced in even one of these long-established races.  Note the date: September 11th (the Record has been incorrectly showing September 4th).  Enter on the day – and let’s make it a great day (as it was for the 100th and 200th races).





And… if you get this before Wednesday August 3rd. why not come along to the 199th race at 7 pm, from the same venue?





COACHING


For those of you who wish to improve, or any novices who wish to get some expert advice and encouragement – then don’t forget PAULINE WILSON’S coaching evening, which is open to all-comers.  It takes place at ASHTONS TRACK on the 3rd Wednesday of each month, from 7.30 – 8.30 pm.  


All welcome.








